 EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 24th October2017 at 6:45p.m at the Terrace Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Jenny Manuel
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	
In attendance:	Liz Maidment (Parish Clerk)


17/18/061  PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PERIOD
	        No members of the public were present.
17/18/062 APOLOGIES
                   Apologies were received and approved for Cllr Weld, Cllr Barnes, Cllr Nuttall, District 	       Cllr Quinn and County Cllr Brooks.

17/18/063 DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND GRANT OF DISPENSATIONS
 None

[bookmark: _GoBack]17/18/064 MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 19th 		     September 2017	
	       17/18/060 should have stated Thursday rather than Tuesday. It was agreed that the 	       minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 19th  September 2017 were an accurate 		       record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman.

17/18/065 PLANNING APPLICATIONS
	       6/2017/0534 - Glebe House, East Lulworth, BH20 5QQ. Demolish existing 		      rear single storey extension, erect rear two storey extension. Erect linked single 	      storey extension.   Erect detached garage. Insert windows to first floor.
	      The Parish Council has no comments or objections to this planning application.

17/18/066 ITEMS FOR INFORMATION OR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA
a) The Parish Clerk received an email from the Wareham Police Inspector asking for feedback on how his team supported the community throughout Bestival. It was agreed that the liaison was very good and to pass on the Parish Council appreciation for all their hard work. It was felt that it was useful to have a senior officer present at the Parish Council meeting that took place after the festival.  
b) The traffic and upgrading of the bypass will be discussed at the next meeting. County Cllr Brooks had a good meeting with the Army. Cllr Pinnock has sent off a list of accidents to Stephen Mepham from Highways. At present it is not known as to whether Cllr Quinn has found out who pays for repairs to the road. It is believed that the repair work is undertaken by DCC and the Army is charged. It has been agreed that the Highways team will undertake a traffic survey. It was raised that there might be objections from some of the business owners in the village as they might lose out on passing trade. Signage to promote their business would alleviate this problem. It was commented upon that there are still lots of vehicles speeding through particularly one black car that speeds early in the morning.
17/18/067 DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday 23rd November 2017 at 6.45pm.

                   With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 19.15
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